WINDHAM ELEMENTARY SCHOOL BOARD MEETING
MINUTES FOR SEPTEMBER 9, 2019
Present: Bill Anton, Mickey Parker-Jennings, Carolyn Partridge, Beth McDonald, Antje Ruppert, Kathy Scott, Gail Wyman, Mary Boyer, Dawn Bowers, Erin Kehoe
Call to Order: 4:03 pm
Minutes: Beth M. moves to approve the minutes from August 12, 2019 with correction, Carolyn P. 2nd.
Bills & Pay orders: Antje R. moves to approve pay orders 71 and 1-10. Carolyn P. 2nd. Beth M. asks Bill A. to check with the CFO about teachers’ retirement payments and how often they are issued. She also wonders if pay orders could again be provided in the previous format. Carolyn P. mentions that a payment for trash removal is still outstanding.
Kathy S. requests a list of expenditures from Laurie Garland.

Carolyn P. asks Bill A. to find out about fuel oil costs. It seems that WES is spending $0.72/gal more than the Windham Town Office.

Mickey P-J. requests that the operations manager consider the school budget in any and all estimates for building maintenance. 

Members of the public: Erin K. asks how many outside students are currently at the school. Carolyn P. informs her that WES has taken in 3 students from outside of Windham.
Erin K. remarks that there was no reason mentioned in the previous minutes why her request for tuition payment for her daughter was denied.

Antje R. asks Bill A. if he knows of any other school district that operates an educational facility and offers tuition payments for students in that district to attend other schools. Bill A. responds that such option is in the board’s purview and will try to find out more.
Principal’s report: see attachment
Superintendent’s report: Carolyn P. asks Bill A. about the recent weapon incident at Leland & Gray. Bill A. responds that he cannot disclose specifics about the case, but was really proud of the L&G administration and their handling of the incident and for reaching out to the community partners for help. 
Beth M. remarks that a student had actually alerted an adult about the situation.

Kathy S. remarks that cases such as these are based on mental issues and confidentiality should be waived as the student may be in need of help. She also asks if there may be something gained to even reach out to a student’s parents.
New Business: The future of the Windham School.
The building/maintenance grant WES received will sunset in the fall of 2020. If the school is sold to the town before that date, the outstanding $35,000 still owed will be waived.

To avoid conflict with Act 60/68, Grafton sold the building to the town and is leasing it for operation. The school’s administration remains responsible for all repairs.
Antje R. proposes a community outreach to Windham voters to weigh in on the future of the school. Important talking points and facts to clarify include:

Census

Teacher situation

Confirmation of retiring teacher

Confirmation of the current para/assistant’s willingness to stay

Mary B. suggests that the Board lay out its plans to the community and request support.
Crystal Corriveau sent a letter to Carolyn P. requesting tuition payment for her two grandsons to attend Townshend Elementary School next year. The Board acknowledges that request and will make a decision during budget preparation time.

Antje R. suggests to the Board that any and all tuition requests made by families should be brought directly to the voters by the parents at Town Meeting as an amendment to the Board’s prepared budget. If families are unable to attend, the Board can make that additional budget request for them.
Executive Session: 5:12 - 5:26 pm
Disciplinary or dismissal action against a public officer.
No action taken

Next meeting: October 7, 2019 at 4 pm
Adjourn: 5:26 pm
